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June 10, 2020 
 
Members of Bethany,  
 
Grace and peace to you in the name of our Lord and Savior Jesus Christ!  
 
At Monday evening’s council meeting, it was decided the building will continue to be closed 
through June 30 and we will continue with online worship services. There continues to be 
precautionary measures located within Consideration for Returning to In-person Worship 
Being Church Together During the COVID-19 Pandemic (Evangelical Lutheran Church in 
America; May 12, 2020) we have not yet surpassed to consider gathering again in-person.  
 
In the meantime, we are evaluating and exploring various possibilities of where, when, and 
how we may worship when we do gather again in-person. Online worship will continue no 
matter what. We will again review the statistics at the end of the month to determine a next 
course of action. Our concern is for the safety and well-being of all our members.  
 
Blessings!  
 
Del Hughes, Council President 
Pastor Chad and the Bethany Council 
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